GREAT ABINGTON Council

Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

Telephone: 01223 892000
Email: harper802@btinternet.com
An extra Parish Council meeting was held on the Institute Terrace on Wednesday 1st September  
	Meeting started at 7.30pm 

Present: Tony Orgee, Jane Bowen, Jill Carter, Stephen McDonnell the Clerk and no members of the public.
67. Apologises – Louise Patten and Emma Pery
68. Councillors to declared interests in items to be discussed- Jill Carter declared an interest in item 70, because her husband is the lawyer dealing with land transfer.

69. Open forum for members of the public to raise concerns or make comments- there were no members of the public at the meeting 
Jill  Carter did not participate in the next item.

70. Land Registry form to be completed for the Open Space and two parking bays at Moorefield Close to transfer ownership to Parish Council Great Abington.
Tony Orgee explained that the ownership of the self – set tree on the Open Space land and the boundary of the Open Space land (the narrow strip along the fence), with 7 Moorefield Close had been agreed at a meeting with the owner of 7 Moorefield Close, Mr Johnson; the meeting at the site was also attended by Mark Carter, Tony Orgee and the Clerk. It was agreed that a stake would be installed on the boundary and the location recorded in a letter which would be sent to Mr Johnson (by Mark Carter) to confirm the boundary marker location.
a) Councillors to authorise two Councillors to sign the land transfer form on behalf of the Council, which will be witnessed by a Councillor.

Tony Orgee proposed and Stephen McDonnell seconded, with the support of  Jane Bowen , that the Council agree to take ownership of the land and that two Councillors sign the transfer documents and one Councillor witnesses this, on behalf of the Council. The land transfer form and the plan of the site was signed by Tony Orgee and Stephen McDonnell, on behalf of the Parish Council, which was witnessed by Jane Bowen.
71. Planning application to be considered:
21/035721HFUL - 15 Chalky Road - single storey extension

Councillors agreed that this application conformed the Neighbourhood Plan, 

Including the floor area which was less than 350m2.

Councillors unanimously agreed to support the application.

Meeting closed at 7.40pm


	


